UPCOMING EVENTS

Wednesday 8 May
Assembly Featuring Prep B, 2 Packer - 5/6 A Hosting

Tuesday 14 Friday 24 May
NAPLAN

Tuesday 21 May
Cross Country

Friday 24 May
Disco

Wednesday 29 May Friday 31 May
Grade 6 Camp

Monday 3 JuneFriday 7 June
Scholastic Book Fair

Monday 10 June
Queen’s Birthday - No school

Wednesday 12 June
SPSSA Div B Cross Country

Term Dates

Term 2: Mon 29 April - Fri 5 July
Term 3: Tuesday 23 July - Fri 27 Sept
Term 4: Mon 14 Oct - Thu |9 Dec

Professional Learning Days
Professional Learning Monday 22 July
Professional Learning Friday 25 October
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LETTER FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents/Carers

| hope everyone enjoyed the break. We have had a good start to
Term Two, with students refreshed, settled and engaged in
learning.

During the holidays, New Town Primary School staff and upper
primary students again participated in the Hobart Anzac Day
Parade. The breezy weather certainly made carrying the banners a
challenge. Well done to everyone involved, for their commitment
and display of respect. It
was wonderful to have a
large number of students
involved.

This week, school
commenced with an
Anzac remembrance
service in the courtyard.
We spoke about peace,
respect and tolerance. A
former student,

Ms. Andrea Gerrard, continues to sponsor an award that
recognises a student in Year 5 that consistently displays these
values. This year, there were many students suitable for
recognition. After much consideration, we decided to present the
award to two students. Congratulations to Tobin Joyce and Allie
Pocock for receiving the Anzac Spirit Friendship Award.

You may have seen the Development Application signs on the
school fence. These relate to the upgrade of the kindergarten
areas. The planning stage is now complete and the documents are
being prepared to go out to builders for tender. My expectation is
that this work will likely commence sometime next term. | will
keep you updated as information becomes available.
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Over the break, we have had some work undertaken
improving our facilities. This includes external painting work
and the installation of air-conditioning units on the northern
most classrooms. We are also very excited that during the
term the netball court will be resurfaced.

This term, we have two staffing changes. Mr. Henry Curtis will
be teaching his Year 3/4 class every day, with Ms. Angela
Woodward taking on student support responsibilities.

Ms. Rosie Bobbi will be reducing her hours and working seven
days each fortnight - four days one week and three days the
following week. To support this, Ms. Bev Weldon will be

teaching Ms. Bobbie |

GRADE 6 CAMP - BLUE LAGOON

We are excited to inform our school community that a Grade
6 overnight camp to Blue Lagoon will be offered to our
students. The dates are 29- 31 May. Benefits from camp are
undeniable, often being one of the most memorable student
experiences, it fits well into our whole school vision equipping
students for their futures. More details will follow early next
week, including essential paperwork. Please discuss any ques-
tions that you may have with your child's teacher.

NAPLAN 14 - 24 MAY

Parents of Grade 3 and Grade 5 students should have
received information in regards to this year's NAPLAN testing.
Tasmanian students will be involved in NAPLAN online with
the exception of the Grade 3 writing component, which will
be paper based. Please access nap.edu.au for further
information or discuss any questions you have with your child’s
teacher.

LAUNCHING INTO LEARN ING

Join us for Launching into Learning on Mondays in the kinder
room.

Monday 9:00-10:30am

All families with children aged from birth to 4 are welcome at

this program.




